
	Instructional Faculty Consortium Committee Meeting (IFCC)

	Minutes
	[May 26, 2009
	[9:30 am
	[Central Georgia Technical College

	

	Program
	Civil Engineering Technology

	Facilitator
	Tammy O'Brien, Augusta Tech

	Secretary
	Amy Holloway, CGTC

	Attendees
	[Jeff Cope, Central Georgia Tech; Steve Conway, TCSG Curriculum Program Specialist; Amy Holloway, Central Georgia Tech; Tammy O'Brien, Augusta Tech; Barry Williams, Coosa Valley Tech; 


Agenda Topics
	Overview of DACUUM conversion Process
	[
	Steve Conway

	Discussion
	Steve was asked for clarification regarding  DACUM input. It is his understanding that faculty within the consortium groups will delegate input among themselves. DACUM  is ready for testing and will have limited login capability to avoid crowding the database. 

	Conclusions
	     

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	     
	     
	     

	     
	     
	     


	ENROLLMENT OUTLOOK FOR PUBLIC WORKS PROGRAMS
	[Time allotted]
	STEVE CONWAY

	Discussion
	Enrollment in public works programs is down across the state. Steve Conway reported that several colleges are teaching out with plans to terminate the program. No program in TCSG has a full-time instructor for this program. Barry Williams shared problems in justifying adjunct pay for a limited number of students. Amy Holloway shared employment trends material from the DOL and EMSI websites, which shows clustered growth in the North Metro area. The employmnent outlook depends in part on potential federal stimulus projects, which are uncertain.  

	Conclusions
	Given declining enrollments in this area and the uncertain employment outlook, this group recommended not converting Civil Engineering as a stand-alone program group.

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	     
	     
	     

	     
	     
	     


	CURRICULUM ANALYSIS
	[Time allotted]
	Jeff COPE

	Discussion
	Jeff Cope, Drafting Program Chair from CGTC, highlighted some of the similarities between the current Public Wokrs curricula and the Drafting program.  For example, the CET 130 CAD course is comparable in competencies to DDF 107. He also shared information on the development of a civil engineering specialization within the Drafting program. The committee discussed the possibility of converting the public works program into a Drafting specialization area.

	Conclusions
	The committee concluded that the current Civil Engineering (Public Works) programs were not self sustaining and recommended placing the curricula under Drafting as a Civil Enginering specialization. Jeff Cope will present this recommendation to the Drafting consortium which meets Friday, May 29, at CGTC. Jeff will email his answer to this question on Monday, June 1st to this group.

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	Recommend adding Civil Technology/Engineering as DDF Specialization
	Jeff Cope
	5/29/09

	     
	     
	     


	Comments / Special Notes
Resource persons
Special notes
	     

	Meeting Adjourned
	5/26/09, 11 AM

	Minutes submitted by:
	Amy L. Holloway, Dean of Instruction, Central Georgia Technical College
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